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INTRA-AGENCY MEMORANDUM 

KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

TO: Case File No. 2014-00267 

FROM: 

DATE: 

RE: 

John B. Park, Staff Attorney ? .-fr\_ 

April25, 2017 

Informal Conference of April 17, 2017 

Pursuant to Commission Staff's Notice of Informal Conference issued on March 
21, 2017, an informal conference was held in this matter on April 17, 2017. A 
representative of Cannonsburg Water District ("Cannonsburg") and State Representative 
Kevin Sinnette, counsel for Cannonsburg, participated in the conference with Commisison 
Staff. A copy of the attendance roster is attached. 

Commission Staff Attorney John Park began the meeting by advising 
representatives of Cannonsburg Water District ("CWO") that notes would be taken during 
the conference and that Commission Staff ("Staff") would prepare and enter into the 
record a memorandum regarding the conference. Mr. Park further advised that the parties 
would have five days after the memorandum is entered into the record to file comments 
on the memorandum. 

Cannonsburg brought a revised coverage map of its water system, and identified 
for Staff where it would like to install additional meters as part of a revised water loss 
detection plan. Cannonsburg stated the goal would be to get 80% of system flow covered 
by meters and monitored, and that currently only 21 % of the system flow is covered. 
Cannonsburg estimates that it needs to install around 30 new meters to get this coverage, 
and has asked C.l. Thornburg for a recommendation on meter manufacturers. 
Cannonsburg stated that it is still waiting on replacements for the two defective master 
meters. 

Cannonsburg stated that since the last informal conference, it had identified and 
repaired line leaks, and that it hopes the April report will show a decrease in water loss 
from approximately 50% to 30%. Cannonsburg stated that what it had thought was a 
30,000 gallon per day line loss in the Big Run area was not in fact an actual loss but 
instead was due to a line segment not being in the tap count. 

Cannonsburg stated that it has started to develop a capital plan that would involve 
the replacement of some lines and pump station rehab. 



Cannonsburg requested that Staff schedule another informal conference to help 
the district develop a plan to refine its water loss detection plan. Staff stated it would 
schedule another informal conference in four weeks. 

There being no further business, the informal conference adjourned. 
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